
  

August 3, 2018 
 
Dr Joanna Flynn 
Chair 
Medical Board of Australia 
GPO Box 9958 
MELBOURNE Vic 3001 
 
Via email: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au  
 
Dear Dr Flynn 
 
Draft revised Good medical practice: A code of conduct for doctors in Australia  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on the Medical Board of Australia’s 
draft revised Good medical practice: A code of conduct for doctors in Australia. 
 
The Australian and New Zealand College of Anaesthetists (ANZCA), including the 
Faculty of Pain Medicine (FPM), is committed to high standards of clinical practice in 
the fields of anaesthesia, perioperative medicine and pain medicine. As the education 
and training body responsible for the postgraduate training programs of anaesthesia 
and pain medicine for Australia, New Zealand and parts of Asia, ANZCA is committed 
to ongoing continuous improvement, promoting best practice, and contributing to a high 
quality health system.  
 
Overall, the draft revised code includes appropriate changes to an outline of a set of 
principles for practitioners that characterise appropriate practice, largely reflecting what 
a patient would expect from his or her doctor. 
 
ANZCA commends the inclusion in the revised code of conduct of a discrete section on 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people’s health. ANZCA is committed to 
redressing health inequities between Indigenous and non-Indigenous people in both 
Australia and New Zealand. Our activities to progress this are guided by the ANZCA 
Indigenous Health Strategy and its framework of four areas of focus – governance, 
partnerships, workforce and advocacy. 
 
With funding from the Australian Government Department of Health, ANZCA has 
developed a series of podcasts to provide fellows and trainees with an introduction to 
working with Indigenous patients. 






